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Dear Friends 
 
I have mixed feelings this week. Labor Day 
has come and gone and summer seems to be 
fading fast, despite the heat this week. I love 
summer, the beach, the corn on the cob and 
picnics, the festivals and yes, even the heat!  
 
But Labor day also brings a reunion of sorts. 
At Wesley-Knox, it's referred to as Welcome 
Back Sunday, in the US it's often referred to 
as Homecoming Sunday. It's a wonderful time 
to reconnect with friends who have been away 
so much of the summer. Groups begin to 
meet again, meetings are in full swing, the 
church, (dormant for three months) is now 
buzzing with activity. I do love that too!  
 
Next Sunday, try to be with us if you can as 
we celebrate Welcome Back Sunday. And in 
the Good American tradition, Iôm going to ask 
you to invite someone to join you. Maybe you 
have a neighbor or friend who hasn't been to 
church since COVID.   
 
Maybe it's someone who has  
expressed interest in Church and this is a 
good time to invite them. Did you know that 
80% of all those who come to a church do so 
because they were invited by a friend? Thatôs 
right 80 percent! Wesley-Knox is in a  
wonderful new chapter of our life together and 
we are all so excited for what God has in 
store.  
 
This year celebrates so many wonderful 
things: our Affirming Celebration and an  
entire year of 150th Anniversary events are 
among them!  

Continued on next page... 
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So drop a note or make a call to a 
friend or family member.  Invite 
them to join us NEXT Sunday,  
September 17th for Welcome Back 
Sunday.  
 
Come see the new face of  
Wesley-Knox United Church!  
 
I think we are all going to be amazed 
at what God is about to do among 
us!  
 
Have a wonderful week and I am  
excited to see you all again!  
 
Blessings 
Rev Rob + 
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Canadian Friends of Hekima Place 
by Lorraine Jardine 
 
Did you know that a group of dedicated Canadians actively works to support the 
girls of Hekima Place?  
 
This ñCanadian Friendsò group began in 2006, when Audrey and Ken Thayer were 
the first volunteers at Hekima Place in Kenya.   Just as I was retiring from teach-
ing and contemplating how I could help with the devastating AIDS crisis in Africa, 
I read about the Thayer's in The London Free Press.  I learned that Hekima Place 
was founded in 2005 by Kate Fletcher, from Pittsburgh, as a faith-based home for 
girls whose parents had died of HIV/AIDS.  Audrey and Ken assured me that it 
was a well-run, safe operation.  
 
In 2007, I volunteered for a month, and found the girls thriving, thankful, and  
eager to learn. It was a remarkably enriching experience. Almost two decades  
later, I continue to be involved, serving on their Board of Directors, and  
representing the Canadian Friends of Hekima Place.  Over a dozen people from 
the London area have been volunteers. Their enthusiasm and love for the girls 
has  
inspired others to become donors and sponsors.  I will be volunteering at  
Hekima Place again from Sept. 10-27 and am eager to see their development 
first hand.  Their focus has evolved to include abandoned and abused girls, and 
besides the orphanage, they now have their own farm, and school for the  
surrounding community of Kiserian, not far from Nairobi. 
 
We are thankful for the support of our partner, a London chapter of IODE who  
issue our Canadian tax receipts and help us with fundraising.  We are  
motivated and inspired by knowing we have offered tangible support for the girlsô 
care and education.  I will be helping at their school and with their home-
work.  Besides seeing Kate, I look forward to renewing acquaintances with two 
graduates who are now teaching at their school, as well as a former student I 
have kept in touch with and the baby, Britney, whom I sponsor.  I plan to share 
my stories and photos when I return home.  Please support this work with your 
prayers. 
 
For more information about Hekima Place, please check out hekimaplace.org.  
The Canadian Friends of Hekima Place welcome new friends and supporters!  
 
Interested in getting involved? Please contact Lorraine Jardine at  
lorrainejardine43@gmail.com or (519) 641-6585.  

mailto:lorrainejardine43@gmail.com


Volunteers Needed to Run the PA  

System  

 

No special technical ability is  

 required but organizational skills  

are an asset.    

This job is well suited to younger  

members as they have  

grown up with computers  

and adapt easier to  

 technology.    
 

If you are interested or have  

questions please contact Mike 

Beck at 226 700 -6349 or 

beck23md03@gmail.com .    

 

Mike Beck ð Chair, Spiritual Life  

mailto:beck23md03@gmail.com


 
 
 

 
 

Calling All Children Who like to Sing! 
 

Singing in a choir teaches a child more than just singing. In addition to  
training the ear and the breath for singing, it helps develop consistent focus 
 over a span of time, deportment, poise, and teamwork. It allows a child to  
experience expressive music-making and be a creator of beauty.  

 

All this in a non-judgmental setting  
where the children are encouraged and valued.  

 

The Community Children®s Choir program at Wesley-Knox starts again on 
Thursday, September 14th.  

 

Come to the Ĝrst rehearsal and register for a year of choir fun! Great songs, 
choir friends, gym, and cookies!  

 

Choir Registration opens at 4:30 p.m. on Thursday, September 14th 
in the main level Parlour.  

    
Primary Choir*     Gr. SK-3      5:00 pm - 6:00 pm 
Junior Boys® Choir    Gr. 4-7/8      4:45 pm - 5:30 pm 
Junior Girls® Choir    Gr. 4-7/8      5:15 pm - 6:00 pm  
Mysterium Youth Choir        Gr. 8/9-12+          6:00 pm - 7:00 pm  
 

ϝǿƛǘƘ aŀƭƭƻǊȅ .ǊŜƴƴŀƴΣ 5ƛǊŜŎǘƻǊΦ  
 

Parents can register in the Parlour with Mary Bee Haworth and Margaret Logan during their children®s re-
hearsal time. As well, they can pre-register by Ĝlling in the forms on the WK website:  

https://wesleyknox.com/music/childrens-community-choirs/ 

or by emailing Mary Bee at jrchoir@gmail.com 

See you there!  ³ Karen 

 

 

https://wesleyknox.com/music/childrens-community-choirs/
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